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Rabbi’s Message 

Dear Friends, 

 

You may have heard about the “conference” debating whether or not the Holocaust happened, 
hosted by Iran’s President Mahmood Ahmadinejad, in December. While we tend to see the     
Holocaust and its vast devastation on European jewry as another significant and valid reason to 
support Israel as a Jewish and democratic country, Ahmadinejad has made it clear that his public 
Holocaust denial is a pretext for his desire to destroy the State of Israel.  His virulent, vitriolic and 
boldly stated anti-Semitism is both frightening and alarming.  One positive response did come 
from a group of Iranian students. Publicly demonstrating against their president, they protested the 

“shameful conference” which “brought Nazis and racists to our country from around the world.” 

 

April will bring two important dates to express our supportive sentiments on the importance of both Holocaust        
commemoration and Israel’s strength and existence. On Friday night April 13th, we will remember those who perished 
in the Holocaust and honor those who escaped at a special Yom HaShoah service. Our own Mrs. Peppi Lamm will    
tell of her experiences about her family from Germany, and how she and her sister, as young teenagers, escaped to  
relative safety in England. The choir will also sing special songs that night. Following this, we will celebrate Israel’s 

independence and sovereignty as a modern country at our service on Friday April 27th. 

 

Please join us at these special services to learn more about and to honor our people and our history. Invite your friends 

to join us too. 

 

HAZAK V’AMATZ – BE STRONG AND OF GOOD COURAGE 

 

B’Shalom, 

Rabbi Michele Paskow 

The temple seder will be on Tues. April 3 at 6:00 at the Simi Valley Cultural Arts Center. 
Details will follow with the menu and cost.  Please feel free to call Sandy Leon at 584-2003 
or Ruth Ann Rossman at 818-709-7913 

Save The Date 

April 27, General Uri Ram will be our guest speaker for  a 
special Shabbat service to celebrate Israel Independence 
Day.  General Ram served in the Israeli Army.  He will 
speak about his experiences as a leader in the Israeli Army, 
as well as give some insights into the Hezbollah war on Is-
rael this past summer.  We will also include songs and 

prayers in honor of Israel's 59th year as a modern country. 



2  

President’s Message by Earl Rosado 

Dear Congregants, 
 
It seems that things never slow down at Congregation B’nai 
Emet. Purim is upon us. On March 2nd services will begin at 
7pm. Join me by dressing in costume, sing along with Power 
Point slides, and enjoy Israeli dancing. On March 4th, noon to 
3pm, at the CBE Preschool campus, 3050 Kadota St. the 
Men's Club and Sisterhood are hosting another “funtastic”   
Purim Carnival. There will plenty of FOOD, GAMES & 
PRIZES.  Purim gives us the opportunity to be together as a 
Temple family. If you would like to help set up the games 
and activities while your children are in school please contact 
Eric Kaufman and let him know. 
 
On March 22nd there will be a General Membership meeting 
held at the Temple. The meeting will consist of voting on the 
revised Bylaws of our Congregation. As stated in our Bylaws 
we need to review and make any needed amendments every 
two years. You will be receiving, if you haven’t already, a 
copy of the new Bylaws with all the amendments high-
lighted. These changes have been accepted by the Board and 
now need your approval. We will also have an election for 
the new Board of Directors. ALL positions are open. You are 
encouraged to take part, either by running for a position or 
nominating someone you feel might serve the Temple well. 
You can contact Lindy Schneider, the nominating committee 
chairperson, if you have any input.  
 
The first night of Passover is Monday April 2nd and our    
annual Community Seder will be held on Tuesday, April 3rd 
at the Simi Valley Cultural Arts Center. Ruth Ann Rossman 
and Sandy Leon are planning a great dinner so please join us. 
 
Purim and Passover are great times to get a family member, 
friend or neighbor interested in their Judaism and the      
Temple. Bring them along to share in the activities and the 
fun and maybe they will want to be part of our CBE family. 
 
Shalom, 

Earl Rosado 

Rabbi    Michele Paskow 
Cantor    Michael Russ  
President   Earl Rosado 
Executive Vice President   Michael Hollander 
VP/Membership   Carla Sapir  
VP/Fundraising   To be announced 
VP/Programs    Sandy Leon 
VP/Havurah    Harlan Gould 
VP/Religious School   Andy Weinstein  
Social Action    Ruth Ann Rossman 
Secretary    Rhonda Nadler  
Treasurer    Robert Sternberg 
Financial Officer   Nirit Levy 
Preschool    Lindy Schneider 
Sisterhood    Arlene Nolke 
Men's Club    Eric Kaufman 
Temple Administrative 
 Assistant  Marilyn Hollander 
Preschool Director  Lindy Schneider 
Preschool Office Mgr.  Robyn Voigt 
Preschool Newsletter  Robyn Voigt 
Rel. School Administrator Meridith Patera 
Chai Lites Editor  Suzanne Epstein 
Youth Group Advisor  OPEN 
Gift Shop   Bobbie Sion 
Photography   Max Patera  

Board of Directors and Affiliates 
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The minutes of CBE 

Board meetings are avail-

able  

to all members in the 

Temple office. 
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Bar Mitzvah 

Mazel Tov to Nathan Ray on his   
upcoming Bar Mitzvah!  Nathan      
has been attending CBE since his   
preschool days at age 2 ½.  For      
everyday life, he attends Valley    
View Middle School, does lots of 
homework and plays with his 
loveable Labrador, Carl.  His    
participation with the temple youth 
group has created new friendships 

and a real enjoyment for ice-skating with the teens in   
the evenings. He volunteers his time and effort for    
community support and plans to continue this mitzvah 
through scouts.  Nathan plans to continue his Jewish  

education after the Bar Mitzvah in Judaica High. 

Pictures of Mrs. London's third grade class 

service on February 2, 2007. Students helped 

lead the service and received necklaces with 

their Hebrew names on them. 
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Jewish Life Center 

This spring, the Jewish Life Center heads further down 
the road toward our dream.  Our line of credit is in place 
and our architects are authorized to proceed with the  
entitlement phase. This should be an exciting few 
months putting us that much further into Phase 1. 
You might even see some activity on the campus     
property. Very exciting! 
  
For our public relations/fund raising endeavors, our first 
Golf Tournament will take place on Wednesday, March 
28th.  This will be a wonderful event for the JLC and a 
great opportunity to further educate the community 
about our plans and on-going programs. We hope you 
will be able to join us on the course or volunteer to help 
make our guests feel comfortable. The event will take 
place at Tierra Rejada Golf Club and will culminate with 
a relaxing dinner and awards event. This will be a great 
chance to show your support to the JLC and public    
enthusiasm for the project.  
 
For this event, we are also looking for sponsors. If you 
want to join us on one of the sponsorship levels or know 
a business that would like to participate, let us know and 
a packet will be sent or given to you at the synagogue. 
My special thanks to Michael Mutal, Glen Knecht and 
their committee for putting this together. We look      
forward to seeing you on March 28th.   
 
Another reminder: the Jewish Life Center Board is     
always looking for dedicated volunteers and future board 
members. We need fresh ideas and energy to keep this 
project moving forward. Please contact me or any of our 
fine board members. 
 

Michael Hollander  
President 
Jewish Life Center of Simi Valley 

Thank you to the organizations that have signed up so  
far to help our congregation to serve meals to the    
homeless community at the Methodist Church on the 

third Saturday of each month. 

Feel free to join us any month in helping out even if you 
are not directly affiliated with the particular organization 

that is taking responsibility for that Saturday.  

The schedule for feeding the homeless, with contact 

numbers, is as follows: 

March 17-not needed as church members are doing 

something 

April 21 – CBE Preschool-Lindy 522-2214 

May 19  - Buhllfrogs Havurah-Michael 526-4580 

June 16  - Senior Havurah- Harlan  522-1632 

July 21  - CBE Pre School-Lindy 522-2214 

Aug. 18 - CBE Board- 

Sept. 15 - Youth Group- 

Social Action  

Havurah 

The senior Havurah met at Harlan's house to plan on next 
month’s activities.  We decided to go to the Thousand 
Oaks Conejo Theater showing of "Sound of Music".  We 
also decided to change the feeding of homeless from 
June to another date, depending upon what dates 
are available. That is all for now. 
  
If any of the other Havurahs have any activities, please 
let me know to include in next issue of Chai Lites. 
  

Harlan Gould - V.P Havurah  
 

Men’s Club 

Join us for “The Breakfast Club” 

The CBE Men’s Club meets on the first Sunday of every 
month for breakfast, schmoozing and camaraderie.     
The Breakfast Club is open to both members and       
non-members. The Breakfast Club meets at different  
restaurants throughout the year, so contact Eric Kaufman 
at eakaufman@sbcglobal.net or 805.416.4982 for details. 
 

Vegas Get-a-way!   
This year, the Men's Club annual trip is going downtown. 
Downtown Las Vegas that is. Previously, the Men's Club 
has traveled to Laughlin, but now they are stepping up to 
downtown Las Vegas, (yes downtown Vegas is a step up 
from Laughlin). This trip is open to both members and 
non-members. Come join us for a fun weekend! 
 

Date:  Friday, March 30th - Sunday, April 1st. 
(See contact info above) 
 

Yom HaShoah, Sunday April 15 

The Men’s Club will be mailing out the yellow          
Yom HaShoah candles in late March and early April to 
commemorate and honor the men, women and children 
who perished in the Holocaust. We ask that you light   
the candle in evening of April 15, 2007 and recite the 
meditation that will be enclosed with the candle.   
 
Thank You – The CBE Men’s Club 
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Tikkum Olam Volunteers 

We’re inviting families across the five valleys to join us 
for a series of activities that make the world a better 
place: The Tikkun Olam Volunteers (TOV) program of 
the Young Leadership Division of The Jewish Federation 
Valley Alliance. “Tov” means good in Hebrew, and by 
participating, you’re doing something good for your fam-
ily and the world! 
 

Every month, there will be a different family-friendly 
activity in the form of a project that helps an agency or 
program that is a beneficiary of The Jewish Federation. 
And, your older kids can even receive community service 
credit for participation in this program. 

 
 

We hope you’ll join us and experience 
the joy of hands-on helping. We’ll con-
tact you by e-mail or mail (your choice) 
to remind you of upcoming events. 
And, in January, we'll be mailing you a 
tzedakah box that your kids can assem-
ble. 

 

Whether you can come one Sunday, five or all eight, we 
are sure that you will find these hands-on family experi-
ences to be a fun and meaningful way to enhance your 
family’s “Tikkun Olam factor.” The 
time you spend, making a difference 
for others, will make memories for 
your family that will last a lifetime. 
 

We can’t think of a better way to get 
them started in the hands-on business 
of healing the world! 
 

Looking forward to meeting you at our first event. 
 

Lisa Auerbach,  Deborah Turobiner,  Lisa Wolf 
TOV Chairs 
 

David Cohan 
2007 Young Leadership Division Chair 

The Jewish Federation Valley Alliance’s Young 

Leadership Division involves young families in 

the work of the Federation, helping Jews in 

need and the greater community in the Valley, 

L.A., Israel and in over 50 countries around the 

world, as well as enhancing Jewish life for eve-

ryone. 

 

 

TOV  Tikkun Olam Volunteers - 2007 
 

MARCH 18 SOVA 
Visit SOVA food pantry to sort cans/food products and decorate 
boxes. 
 

APRIL 8 Zimmer Children’s Museum 
Experience this amazing museum designed especially for Jewish kids, 
and make cards for hospitalized children. 
 

APRIL 29 Israel Independence Day Festival 
Participate in activities for Israel’s birthday. 
 

MAY 20 The Jewish Home for The Aging 
Join us for an art project to bring happiness to residents. 
 

JUNE 3 Gear Up For Camp Day 
Join us for a fun-filled carnival and pass out gear to underprivileged 
campers. 
 

JUNE 17  Closing Picnic 
Celebrate the conclusion of this year's TOV with your new friends. 
 

All the programs are FREE  and take place 

on Sundays. 
 

 To get on the mailing list  or to learn 

more, Contact: 
Jonathan Boyer at (818) 464-3206 or 
JBoyer@JewishLA.org. 

Happy 

Purim! 
Happy Passover! 
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Students and teachers prepare for their  

presentation at the Preschool Shabbat    

Family Dinner on Jan. 19 

Kids perform at the Preschool Shabbat 

dinner 

Teachers Nirit Levy and Marla 

Bergmann help students light the 

candles at the    Preschool Family 

dinner 
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Women of CBE-Sisterhood 

Another successful Mah Jongg tournament was held in January. Thank you Sandy Leon, Shari Beth Goldstein and all  
who helped out. It was a lot of fun and the food, as usual, was delicious. Our general meeting in February gave us all the 
opportunity to learn a new craft called “Iris Folding” and we all made beautiful Valentines Cards. Susie Fintz, you are the 
best. I think a whole new world of creativity was opened to all who attended the meeting. Thank you. Presidents Day 
weekend was celebrated with our annual Donor Brunch at Marie Callender’s. We had over 50 women attending this year 
and we all ate until we were full and talked and talked and talked. Our next meeting will be March 13th. The Rabbi will be 
speaking about Passover and everyone is encouraged to bring your favorite recipe and, if you have time, please bring the 
dish to share.  See more information below. We will also be having our elections at this meeting for the 2007-2008 board. 
April will be our installation meeting which is being held at Viva La Pasta in Simi Valley this year.  Further details on that 

event will also be coming soon. 

As this will be my last newsletter as President of Women of CBE, I wish to thank each and every one of you for your   
support, encouragement and love this past year. It has been an experience that will stay with me forever. I have made 
some wonderful new friends and got to spend time with old friends. I wish the next President and board lots of luck and 

success in the coming year. Again thanks to all of you that were there for me this past year. 

Arlene Nolke 
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Rabbi Michele Pascow participated in the Boy Scouts’ 12 point bike ride to various churches 

in Moorpark on Saturday, February 10th.  Her location was the Arroyo Vista Park. 
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The Habit      
Corner of Tapo & Alamo  

Last Thursday of every month  
  20% to CBE   

   

Sharkeys  
Corner of Cochran & Sycamore 
Third Wednesday of every month  

20% to CBE Youth Group 
 

Recent Donations 

Building Fund 

Mount Sinai Memorial Park  
Karen and Keith Zook – in memory of Louis Weiss 
Leonard and Anamae Salberg – In honor of Joshua Katell’s  
     Bar Mitzvah 
 

Memorial Donations 
Minnie Anzo – in memory of Joshua and Anna Freeman 
Sheldon and Joan Liebmann – in memory of Miriam and    
  Benish Landau and George Liebmann 
Marvin and Sandra Sussman – in memory of Solomon and  
     Anne Sussman 
Anthony and Laura Luskin – in memory of Abraham Luskin  
    and Frida Pichkhadze 
Judith Miller – in memory of Esther and Theo Frankel 
Alan and Sandra Leon – in memory of Ben De Nunez 
Robert and Tami Finkbeiner – in memory of Shirley   
   Zimmerman and Morris Orloff                           
Thomas and Miriam Hintz – in memory of Aaron Saul Chusid 
Steven and Holly York – in memory of Gerald York 
Keith and Lynne Kelly – in memory of Max Rabin 
Pearl Diamond – in memory of Jacob Louis Diamond 
 

Religious School Donations 

Dana Ehrlich – in memory of David Ehrlich 
Alan and Sandra Leon – in memory of Arthur Leon 
 

Tribute Donations 
Minnie Anzo – in honor of Jeffrey Ackerman/ Donna Lashley  
     Marriage 
Leonard and Anamae Salberg – in honor of Gabe and Jill  
    Katell’s Anniversary 
Alan and Nancy Marx – in honor of Barbara Poehls 
 

Tree of Life Leaf 
Grace Eskenazi – in memory of Mordecai Eskenazi 
Jewish Life Center Board Members – in memory of             
     Jack Lefton 
 

Chair Plaque 
Jewish Life Center Board Members – in memory of             
     Jack Lefton 
 

Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 
Paul and Tobie Treitman – in honor of Matthew Treitman 
Michael and Merle Russ – in memory of Stuart and Jay       
      Keimon 
 

JLC Donations 
Bella Hananel – in memory of Charles Stein and Joseph  
      Hananel 
Jerry and Marla Bergmann – in memory of Beverly Pedowitz 
 

Choir Fund Donations  
Irwin Cohen – in honor of Donna and Jeffrey Ackerman 
 
 

       

General Donations 

Robert and Tami Finkbeiner 
Andrew and Catherine Weinstein 
The Habit Restaurant 
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Birthdays 

3/1 Kasey Lovett 
3/1 Rachael Rosenstein 
3/3 Jerry Bergmann 
3/3 Michelle Elhai 
3/3 Michael Mutal 
3/3 Jacob Schleien 
3/5 John Roesch 
3/5 Eric Tepfer 
3/6 Nancy Micon 
3/6 Earl Rosado 
3/9 Meryl Horowitz 
3/10 Eric Kaufman 
3/10 Dellon Strommen 
3/11 Cindy Slotnick 
3/12 Blaire Auerbach 
3/12 Adam Cohen 
3/15 Felicia Auerbach 
3/16 Irwin L. Cohen 
3/18 Amy Tellio 
3/19 Marla Bergmann 
3/19 Rachel Nusbaum 
3/19 Wayne Schultz 
3/20 Lisa Strommen 
3/21 Rochelle Botan 
3/22 Matthew August 
3/23 Jeremy Friedman 
3/23 Jeremy Friedman 
3/24 Merle Russ 
3/25 Susan Fintz 
3/27 Lauren Levy 
3/29 Jessica Roesch 
3/29 Jacqueline Sion 
3/29 Paul Waitz 
3/30 Jennifer Rosenstein 
3/31 Zachary Glazer 
3/31 David Kieselbach 
4/1 Matthew Ringer 
4/2 Leanne Apelbaum 
4/2 Max Slotnick 

4/4 Aaron Weinstein 
4/5 Judith Miller 
4/10 Rachel Schneidereit 
4/10 Andrea Treitman 
4/11 Doris A. Gould 
4/11 Todd Schneider 
4/11 Brendan Waitz 
4/13 Devon Cohen 
4/13 Holly York 
4/14 Nubia Ascher 
4/14 Ken Epstein 
4/14 Lori Stanton 
4/14 Benjamin Tabak 
4/14 Matthew Treitman 
4/15 Rabbi Michele Paskow 
4/16 Michelle Holst 
4/16 Jerry Ostrowiecki 
4/18 Carol Tolchin 
4/19 Tracie Breiter 
4/19 Aaron Krakauer 
4/20 Brittany Scharf 
4/21 Illise Holran 
4/21 Max Tolchin 
4/22 Jordan Fineberg 
4/22 Barbara Hoff 
4/23 Brandon Jared Lefton 
4/23 Natan Rochetti 
4/23 Joseph Schneidereit 
4/23 Eleana Shore 
4/23 Jonathan Strassner 
4/25 David Bergmann 
4/25 Marla Donaldson 
4/25 Sean Kelly 
4/26 Nathan Ray 
4/26 Michelle Scharf 
4/28 Glen Knecht 
4/29 Michael Dager 
4/30 Renee Kieselbach 
 

Anniversaries 

3/3 Dennis and Illise Holran 

3/4 Keith and Hillarie Levy 

3/19 Don and Beth Kingston 

3/21 Erik and Tracie Breiter 

3/23 Mark and Adrienne Roberts 

4/5 Neal and Janet Hoffberg 

4/10 Daniel and Geri Brandler 

4/13 Lonnie and Roxann August 

4/15 Laura and Louis Tepfer 

If you have any news that you would like to share with the readers of Chai Lites, 

please send them to the editor, Suzanne Epstein: suzeps@verizon.net 

Births, graduations, engagements, marriage, awards or special honors,           

let’s start “Kvelling” again! 
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Yahrzeits 

3/2 Jack Shuster  Adar 12 
3/4 Victor Wohl  Adar 14 
3/5 Julie Heimann  Adar 15 
3/6 Anne Klein  Adar 16 
3/6 Nathan William Kritzer Adar 16 
3/6 Sabina Metzger  Adar 16 
3/6 Mildred Ruth Picker Adar 16 
3/7 William Finkbeiner Adar 17 
3/8 Marcia Grossman  Adar 18 
3/9 Sheldon Miller  Adar 19 
3/10 Charlie Hyman  Adar 20 
3/11 Edward Abe Lindenbaum Adar 21 
3/11 Meyer Siegel  Adar 21 
3/12 Nessine Ribstein  Adar 22 
3/12 Ann Stern  Adar 22 
3/13 Jacob Landau  Adar 23 
3/14 Emanuel “Manny"" Singer    Adar 24 
3/16 Evelyn Day  Adar 26 
3/16 Sarah Herstein  Adar 26 
3/17 Beverly Cheiken  Adar 27 
3/17 Sidney Naidorf  Adar 27 
3/18 Lewis Greene  Adar 28 
3/18 Fay Rivers  Adar 28 
3/18 Gerald Schned  Adar 28 
3/18 Edel Wechter  Adar 28 
3/19 Jillian Dru Abrams Adar 29 
3/21 Sarah Flamm  Nissan 2 
3/21 Jack Rivers  Nissan 2 
3/22 Dario Acevedo  Nissan 3 
3/22 Aron Pichkhadze  Nissan 3 
3/22 Joan Tratner  
3/23 Morris Glassman  Nissan 4 
3/23 Martin Judge  Nissan 4 
3/23 Martin Judge  Nissan 4 
3/24 Pinnie Firestein  Nissan 5 
3/25 Yetta Egan  Nissan 6 
3/25 Marie Menke  Nissan 6 
3/25 Ruth Singer  Nissan 6 
3/26 Shannon Cricco  Nissan 7 
3/26 Eunice Munkres  Nissan 7 
3/27 Irving Lamm  Nissan 8 
3/28 Bertha Brody  
3/28 Oscar Keimon  Nissan 9 
3/28 Victor Schatz  Nissan 9 
3/28 Daniel Small  Nissan 9 
3/29 Harry Gelman  Nissan 10 

3/29 Harry Gordon  Nissan 10 
3/29 Joseph Kaufman  Nissan 10 
3/29 Benjamin Landes  Nissan 10 
3/29 Iris Lefton  Nissan 10 
3/29 Bernadine Paige  Nissan 10 
3/30 Sidney Friedman  Nissan 11 
4/2 Rosy Hollander  Nissan 14 
4/3 Shirley Oliver  Nissan 15 
4/5 Moses Strassburger  
4/7 Gail Lenore Shapiro Nissan 19 
4/8 Sherman Doctrow  Nissan 20 
4/8 Samuel Zimmerman Nissan 20 
4/12 Trudy Jackman  
4/13 Leo Cohen  Nissan 25 
4/13 Louis Savoy  Nissan 25 
4/14 Rickey Serlin  Nissan 26 
4/14 Howard Wandell  Nissan 26 
4/14 Pearl Wohlner  Nissan 26 
4/15 Joyce Alexman  Nissan 27 
4/15 Eli Bittner  Nissan 27 
4/15 Larry Frankl  Nissan 27 
4/16 Roslyn Cohl  Nissan 28 
4/17 Gery (Gary) Kaye  Nissan 29 
4/18 Arthur Korn  Nissan 30 
4/19 Leslie Goldhammer Iyar 1 
4/20 Samuel Nerenberg Iyar 2 
4/21 Ida Axelrod  Iyar 3 
4/21 Helen Borden  Iyar 3 
4/21 Pete Kaminsky  Iyar 3 
4/21 Howard Silverman Iyar 3 
4/21 Anne Vogel  Iyar 3 
4/22 Cathy Mae Bourland Iyar 4 
4/22 Helen Eichner  Iyar 4 
4/23 Philip Goldstein  Iyar 5 
4/23 Lewis Stone  Iyar 5 
4/24 Anna Diamond  Iyar 6 
4/24 Addie S. Friedman Iyar 6 
4/24 Oliver Gottlieb  Iyar 6 
4/24 Michael Kelson  Iyar 6 
4/25 Werner Hollander  Iyar 7 
4/26 Maude Leibert  Iyar 8 
4/26 Stanford Weinstein Iyar 8 
4/27 Kate Shaw  Iyar 9 
4/30 William Rogen  Iyar 12 
4/30 Rosa Zimmerman  Iyar 12 
 

Please check the current 

Yahrzeit information   

on the data sheet you 

received in your      

membership packet. 

Verify its accuracy and 

call the office with any 

changes or new Yahrzeit 

information.  

During the year, you will 

receive reminders for 

upcoming Yahrzeit 

dates. We want to have 

complete and accurate 

information.  

Call Michael Hollander 

with any questions    

regarding Yahzeit data.  

Thank you. 

HOW TO OBSERVE THE YAHRZEIT: Light a 24-hour  

memorial candle in your home at sundown on the evening that 
begins the yahrzeit (anniversary of death). It is  customary to  
attend Shabbat services on the Friday night  or Saturday morning 

following the yahrzeit date, and recite the Kaddish at Temple. 

  

(At CBE names of your loved ones are read on the Friday evening 
before the yahrzeit.) It is suggested that you make a contribution 
to the Temple so that the memory of your dear one can be       

honored with an act of love and kindness. 

Condolences to Cathy and Andy 
Weinstein and  family on the passing of 

Cathy’s mother, Mariel Graflund. 
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Tired of high gas prices?  

Hate to drive at night?  

Car in the shop?  

Don't let any of those things stop you from 

coming to services.  

Max Patera would like to match up  

drivers and riders from different areas.  

If you are interested in getting or  

giving a ride to temple, contact Max at 

maxy_david@lycos.com  

or (805)298-0702. 

Mazon envelopes are available in the Temple office. 
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Send a thoughtful greeting for sympathy, birthdays,                   
congratulations, or just to reach out to someone! 

Cards from the Women for Reform Judaism's YES Fund go to      
support  projects for Youth, Education and Special Projects 

here and in Israel, such as rabbinic training and Israeli   
preschools for needy children.  

 

Each card is hand written and mailed for you;  
all you have to do is contact us with the information and 

send a check made out to CBE Sisterhood. 
 

Prices start at $2.50 for a plain card and $5.00 for a      
colored picture card. 

  

Other items are available. To purchase a card, contact 
Lynne Kelly  

at lkelmom@aol.com. 

Imagine Your Ad Here 

 

 

Business Card size 

$100.00 per year 
$45.00 for 1 issue 
 

1/4 page ad  

$165.00 per year  
$65.00 for 1 issue 
 

1/2 page ad  

$265.00 per year  
$95.00 for 1 issue 
 

Full page flyer  

$420.00 per year  
$130.00 for 1 issue 
 
 

Call Temple office 
For more information 
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All Candlelighting Times are for Simi Valley 

Date  Candlelighting       Service    Torah Portion 

Mar. 2/Adar 13          5:35 pm     Family Service 7 pm/Israeli Dancing  Tetzaveh—Ex. 27:20-30:10 

Mar 4/Adar 14    Purim 

Mar. 9/Adar 20          5:41 pm     Shabbat Service 8 pm   Ki Tisa—Ex. 30:11-34:35 

Mar. 16/Adar 27          6:47 pm     Shabbat Service 8 pm   Vayakheil-Pekudei—Ex. 35:1-40:38 

Mar. 23/Nissan 5         6:52 pm         Shabbat Service 8 pm   Vaykikra—Lev. 1:1-5:26 

Mar. 30/Nissan 12       6:57 pm         Shabbat Service 8 pm   Tzav—Lev. 6:1-8:36 

 

Apr.2        Passover—1st Seder 

Apr. 6/Nissan 19          7:03 pm        Family Service 7 pm/Israeli Dancing  Passover—Ex. 33:12-34:26 

               Num. 28:19-25 

Apr. 13/Nissan 26       7:08 pm         Shabbat Service 8 pm   Shemini—Lev. 9:1-11:47 

Apr. 20/ Iyar 3           7:13 pm     Shabbat Service 8 pm   Tazria-Metzora—Lev. 12:1-15:33 

Apr. 27/Iyar 10            7:19 pm     Shabbat Service 8 pm                  Achrei Mot-Kedoshim—Lev. 16:1-20:27 

April 28         Nathan Ray Bar Mitzvah 10 am  

Schedule of Services, Candle lightings, & Torah Portions 

Check out our web site at http://congregationbnaiemet.org 
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